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SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES

August 17, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 A.M. by Chairman Harris.  Present were Selectmen Mrs. Paight and Ms. Pitt.  Also present was Sharon Booth, Administrative Assistant.
The Selectmen discussed a second interview of a candidate for the position of Administrative Assistant to take place this morning.  
Joy Birdsey joined the meeting at 8:00 A.M. for a second interview for the position of Administrative Assistant.  The Selectmen conducted the interview.  Mrs. Birdsey left at 9:10 A.M.  

Chief Lyons joined the meeting at 9:12 A.M.  Chief Lyons updated the Selectmen on various police department matters, including the graduation of Officer Germain.  Chief Lyons left at 9:45 A.M. 

The Selectmen reviewed and discussed the contract with Diluzio Ambulance and how it effects Marlborough in reference to Keene Ambulance having to answer any calls. Mrs. Harris reported that Mr. Diluzio said coverage will be provided and in the event things change, he will notify the Selectmen.  The Selectmen also reviewed quarterly reports supplied by Diluzio Ambulance for the 1st and 2nd quarters of 2017.   
The Selectmen discussed the Town landfill monitoring schedule and the company, Brackett GeoSciences, that conducts the monitoring.  Brackett GeoSciences has given the Town notice it will no longer be able to be the consultant on the monitoring required by the State of NH Department of Environmental Sciences.  

The Selectmen discussed hiring Southwest Regional Planning as the contractor for the Town Emergency Management Action Plan update.  The Town will be applying for a grant from NH Dept. of Safety-Homeland Security & Emergency Management.

The Selectmen discussed the Town Trust Funds.  
The Selectmen discussed asking Anthony Cavaliere back for a second interview for the position of Water/Sewer System Operator.  Ms. Booth will set up that appointment for next Monday.  

Mrs. Paight left at 10:00 A.M.

Just before the meeting adjourned, Ms. Booth accessed an email from the Electrical Inspector regarding electrical hazards at the Mobile Home Park, located on Moutain View Drive.  Ms. Pitt and Mrs. Harris talked with Chief Lyons who got in touch with Eversource.  

Mrs. Paight was alerted and returned to the meeting.  Eversource indicated that a crew will be sent out immediately. Fairlane Homes, the Park management company, was contacted and advised of what was occurring and the potential that the electricity in part of the Mobile Home Park might have to be shut off.  

Mrs. Paight moved and Chairman Harris seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting. Vote was unanimous. Meeting adjourned at 11:55 A.M.  

Respectfully submitted,








Sharon Booth







Administrative Assistant
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